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Cash Transfers in the Philippines:
Empowering Households for Economic
Recovery

Amidst the continuation of the COVID-19 pandemic and the emerging economic recovery,
cash transfers can provide timely lifelines and economic assistance to households in need.
The Philippines government rapidly moved to institute a number of emergency assistance
programs when the pandemic struck, including the Social Amelioration Program
(SAP) launched in early April 2020. These programs have been able to help cushion Filipinos

https://poverty-action.org/sites/default/files/publications/Philippines%20RECOVR%20Cash%20Transfers%20Policy%20Brief%20Formatted_Jan%202021_0.pdf


from immediate economic fallouts from lockdowns and slowed commercial activity.

Understanding how Filipinos have fared over the past few months, and what challenges they
continue to face, is critical for the government’s design and delivery of social assistance
programs moving forward. IPA partnered with the Department of Social Welfare and
Development to develop questions focused on employment and economic activity to help
guide decisions and shape social assistance policies with data. The RECOVR survey,
conducted from June 18-July 1, reached 1,389 respondents. This brief summarizes survey
findings on the scale and extent of economic vulnerability in the country during the COVID-19
pandemic and makes recommendations for cash transfers and social assistance program
design.
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